MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

OF THE VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW

APRIL 11, 1966

The following are the minutes of the regular monthly meeting of the Village of Sleepy Hollow, April 11, 1966.

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 P.M. by President, Floyd Falese. In the absence of the Village Clerk, Raymond M. Strass was appointed Clerk Pro-Tem by the Village President. Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

- L. Knott absent
- R. Fischer absent
- A. Lindemann present
- A. Geis present
- F. Hlavacek present
- J. Quaine absent
 (rpt. present 8:30)

Minutes of the last meeting were read. Upon motion by A. Geis, seconded by A. Lindemann the minutes of the last meeting were approved as read. Roll call of 4 to 0 taken including the vote of President Floyd Falese.

Police Chief Sabatino reported that the new squad car would be in operation by the end of the week.

Treasurer Quigley read his report for the period of February 7, 1966 to April 11, 1966 which included an estimated monthly basic cost of \$2325.00 per month. Mr. Quigley also estimated that additional repair costs would raise this figure to about \$3,000.00 per month and suggested we consider a utility tax for the Village of Sleepy Hollow. The Village Attorney was requested to look into this matter along with a committee consisting of Mr. Hlavacek and Mr. Quigley. Motion was made by Mr. Geis to pay bills. Approved by voice and seconded by Mr. Lindemann.

Mr. Geis read the police report for the month of March, 1966 as follows:

Tickets & speeding 7
Driver's license 2
Warning tickets 9

Notice to appear (complaint) on vehicle stickers	12
Disorderly conduct	1
Domestic (family)	2
Emergency runs to Sherman Hospital (2 children)	2
Inhalator calls	1
Accidents	2
Fire calls	2
Assists to stall vehicles on Rt. #72 & in Village	5
Prowler calls	4
Station complaints received and answered	9
Dogs impounded	5
House watch (vacation)	10
Assists to State Police	2
Assists to Sheriff's police	4
Assists to West Dundee, East Dundee, Carpentersville	
and Sheriff's police	8
Assists to ambulance	3
Telephone calls received	245
Radio calls received and answered	350
Juveniles picked up and helf for parents	8
Referrals to Illinois Youth Commission	4
Mileage for car 60	1875
Mileage on Village truck	240

Mr. Quigley reported that he checked with the State and we need have no audit until our Village has a population in excess of 800. This will be a savings of about \$400.00 to \$800.00 to our Village.

Mr. Geis requested that we consider a regulation concerning the use of our roads by trucks especially during the early spring. A general discussion was held and President Falese recommended that the Board give consideration to closing down the Village streets to truck traffic for a six to eight week period next spring.

President Falese appointed a committee headed by John Quaine to look into violations by contractors and builders in the area. The Park and Safety Committee will work with Mr. Quaine and the Village Attorney on this committee.

On the recommendation of the Park and Safety Committee Robert Gedmin of Hilltop Lane was appointed as an additional member of the committee. The Board unanimously approved his appointment.

The Village Clerk was asked by President Falese on the recommendation of the Park and Safety Committee, to prepare a record of attendance of the board members at meetings in since the last the next year or two. Said record will be studied by the board members to determine if any action should be taken.

It was recommended by Attorney Strass to nolle prosequi the notices currently outstanding for the prosecution of a violation of the solicitation ordinance. Mr. Hlavacek moved and Mr. Lindeman seconded the motion and unanimous approval of the Board was obtained to follow the recommendation.

Raymond M. Strass requested immediate work on the budget for the fiscal year of May 1, 1966 to May 1, 1967.

Trustee Fischer will report on his progress in arranging for the new census. Trustee Hlavacek asked that the Village Clerk send out formal notices of all monthly meetings to all trustees beginning with the meeting for May 2, 1966 at 7:30 P.M.

Motion was made by Mr. Geis and seconded by Mr. Lindemann to adjourn the meeting at 9:25 and the motion was unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Raymond M. Strass,

Clerk Pro-Tem